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This time of year, when the green is bursting from the tree branches and flowers are sprouting 
along every sidewalk, it feels like the world is overflowing with abundance. So much green! So 
much sunshine! And of course, Easter Sunday falls in the middle of April this year. In all of its joy 
and relief, Easter contributes to a sense of spring lavishness. After a grey winter and a 
contemplative lent, there is lightness in the air that can make us feel lighter, too.

It is easy to take in a surface level happiness in all of this. Winter is over and at Easter Jesus is 
resurrected. We can all resume what we gave up for lent. It feels like a reversal of all that has been 
hard over the past few months. The days are longer and it is as though the whole world has come 
alive again. But it is not a reversal or a do-over, it is a coming through. We have come through 
winter. We have come through Lent. Jesus’ death was not erased but transcended in his 
resurrection.

In this coming through, we carry the gift of the wisdom of the dark and difficult times as we enter 
into the bright and celebratory times. The happiness we experience is bolstered and supported by 
the wisdom and peace we have gleaned during our time of contemplation. It is sweetened by the 
sacrifices we made and the darkness we endured. It comes with the knowledge that we have 
survived and will survive again. And it arrives with the wisdom we have gleaned in the quiet 
darkness of Lent, of that late winter and early spring time of reflection.

Each year, I try to frame my Lenten discipline around what will bring me closer to God. What part 
of my life is an obstacle in my relationship with God that I might give up? What practice might 
strengthen that relationship that I could begin? And when Easter comes, for all the eagerness with 
which I give up my Lenten restrictions, I try to maintain the focus on my relationship with God 
that I cultivated during Lent. If Lent has been a “reset” for my spiritual life, helping me to re-
ground myself in God, how can I carry that with me afterwards?

I do not have to continue my Lenten discipline after Easter in order to keep my relationship with 
God. Instead, I have to remember how I was able to thrive during the short winter days, how I 
found joy when I removed easy distractions from my life. In my hectic daily life, it can be tempting 
to rely on distractions during times of stress, to plug my brain into the television at the end of the 
long day.  And the gift of lent is remembering other ways to center ourselves, ways to delve into the 
heart of our lives instead of seeking distraction around the edges.

This month, as we finish Lent and celebrate Easter, I will revel in the bright spring days and the 
arrival of Easter. I will give up my Lenten disciplines with a sense of relief and worship with 
wonder at the resurrection of Christ. And I’ll celebrate all this not with the sense that I’m finally 
avoiding darkness, but with the strength and insight I gained from it.


